
I. CALL TO ORDER 

CITY OF AZTEC 
WORKSHOP MEETING MINUTES 

June 26, 2018 

Mayor Snover called the Workshop to order at 5:31 pm at the Aztec City 
Commission Room, City Hall, 201 W. Chaco, Aztec, NM. 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mayor Victor Snover; Mayor Pro-Tern Fry; 
Commissioner Austin Randall; Commissioner 
Sherri Sipe; Commissioner, Mark Lewis 

MEMBERS ABSENT: None 

OTHERS PRESENT: Interim City Manager Steve Mueller; Utilities 
Director Delain George; Project Manager, Ed 
Kotyk; City Clerk Karla Sayler 

A. Curbside Recycling Discussion 

Mayor Snover opened the workshop for curbside recycling discussion. Interim 
City Manager Steve Mueller introduced Ron Poor the representative for Transit Waste 
and explained that they have asked them to present numbers for us on costs for 
recycling services. Utilities Director Delain George presented commission with handouts 
for the workshop. 

Delain explained the papers that she handed out in the packet. 
• A comparison of other cities was presented 
• Farmington is the only one in the tri-cities that recycle 
• When the RFP was done 2 years ago the initial charge was $3.69 per 

month to the customers to get the cart which is in addition to the current 
poly cart charge plus the charge that is being charged for the current 
dumpster 

• The company will have to purchase of a recycle truck and 2500 carts 
• Asked for weekly, bi-weekly and a monthly cost 
• Residential would be including 4-plex units 
• If we do curb side will we still keep the current recycle center open 
• The other utility rate increases will include: electric and trash in July and 

Water Waste Water will be in October 
• The last survey for recycling was done in 201 O with 324 responses and it 

was asked if we want to do another survey 

Mayor Snover asked if we did the recycling can we alternate weeks recycling one week 
and trash one week. He mentioned that we definitely have a need for recycling in this 
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area. It's a culture shift and will take time for citizens to participate. He mentioned that 
recycling is a basic service in most states. 

Mayor Pro-Tern Fry mentioned that she would like to see specific numbers and 
different options on monthly or bi-weekly pickups because she thinks it could be a very 
close amount. 

II. ADJOURMENT 

Moved by Mayor Snover to adjourn the meeting at 6:05 p.m. 

~Al---

MINUTES PREPARED BY: 
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